SLMC

Monthly General Membership Meeting Agenda

Monday, October 16, 2006

President Rico Silvas called the October membership monthly meeting of the SLMC to order at 7:35 p.m.

Nat Chavez, our chaplain led members and guests present in prayer, followed by the pledge of allegiance performed by member Charlie Cilfone.

President Silvas welcomed six new members and guests in attendance and invited them to come forward to be recognized. Among those introduced were Ramon Garcia, Ruben Rodriguez, Owen Villarreal, Alex Avila and Al Alonzo. 

Next, twenty-eight members celebrating October birthdays were recognized and asked to come forward for a birthday song and a gift of lucky evening raffle tickets. 

President Silvas recognized the October cooking team lead by Leonard Herbert and assisted by chefs in training Homer Fetzer, Don Jungman, Bill Cummings, and Jack Riegel. Applause filled the room in appreciation of the delicious rib dinner enjoyed by those present. 

Secretary David Keller read minutes of the previous membership meeting. There being no discussion or corrections from the floor President Silvas called the minutes approved as presented. 

Treasurer Greg Shean next presented and discussed the club’s year-to-date income and expense report for the first month of our fiscal year. A lower than budgeted profit of $207 was recognized for the month of September. There being no discussion or corrections received President Silvas announced the treasurer’s report approved as delivered. 

A printed list of club correspondence received since the last meeting was distributed to the membership and discussed by secretary David Keller. President Silvas reminded members that these communications are available for membership review following the meeting. 

Joe Pine was asked to introduce our guest speaker for the evening Hoot Gibson. Mr. Gibson was with Firearms Training Plus, a full service firearms training agency. He entertained the audience with a humorous and informative discussion on the Texas concealed handgun license process and the state legislation affecting weapons ownership and use. Mr. Gibson addressed the myths, misunderstanding. and interpretations of the law regarding arms. Following several questions from the audience Hoot Gibson was given an appreciative round of applause.   

Old Business:

Standing Committee appointments: Present Silvas announced that the Club still has an opening for the position of chairman for the 2006 Audit Committee. If any club member is interested in finding out what the duties and responsibilities are please contact him after the meeting or call him at 325-4001.  

Liquor License - 501c Project Update:  Committee chairman Don O’Brien informed the club that an initial meeting has been scheduled for Friday October 20 with a tax attorney to begin the process of setting up a 501c corporation for the club.   

Parish Picnic: President Silvas announced that Vice President Matt Mora had graciously offered to chair the Club’s commitment to participate in the upcoming St Luke’s Parish Picnic on November 5, 2006. Matt informed the membership he needed volunteers to sign up for cooking, serving, and ticket selling at this event. The Parish picnic will begin with 11 a.m. Mass and should conclude by 3 p.m. A sign up sheet would be available during the meeting.  

SLMC Storeroom Storage: Adhoc committee chairman Joe Pina explained to the membership that this committee was charged with preparing a recommendation to address the Club’s current practice of providing storeroom and/or freezer storage to outside interest and organizations. He indicated that the committee is reviewing and discussing alternative solutions and would deliver a response soon.   

 New Business:

1. Ben Olenick announced to the membership that the St. Luke’s sixth Habitat for Humanity House build will be take place in March 2007. The house will be located near Palo Alto College off loop 410 South. Kickoff fundraising for this project is scheduled for the second Sunday in November.  

2. The membership was also reminded that the St. Luke’s St. Vincent DePaul Society is in need of warm clothing for the upcoming winter and that donations would be welcomed. 

Reports from Appointed Officers: 

Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder notified members working on preparations for the 2007 Wild Game Dinner who need funds are required to first get approval from WGD Chairman R.C. Contreras.

Chaplain – Nat Chavez reminded the members that a Mass of Thanksgiving would be held in the cafeteria at 6:30 p.m. prior to their November 20th general meeting. Fr. Mike will act as celebrant. Everyone is invited to participate.   

Family Center Officer – John McCauley –No report

Inventory Control – Steve Kelly – No report

Membership – Eric Johnson - No report

Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley – Not present  - No report

Reports from Standing Committees:
Audit – Position Open

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila stated that Larry Ridder had lost his father since our last meeting, that Hector Najar was continuing in his recovery, and that Micky Carley was in the V.A. Hospital with a blood clot. Alfredo asked that we please keep these men in our prayers. 

Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg – No report

Scholarships – Alex Flores – No report

Life Time Membership – Terry Sparrow announced that his committee made up of Duffy Bowen, Larry Ridder, John Colannino, Felipe Gonzales and himself had selected three candidates to receive Life Time Membership status at the upcoming December 9th Christmas Dance.  

Entertainment – Mike Perez reported that the Dallas Cowboy trip turned out to be a great event despite the last minute scramble selling seats on the bus. He also announced that the Dove Hunt was without birds but that a good time was had by all. A special thanks to Terry Sparrow and Russell Phillips for feeding all the hunters and guests throughout the day. Ralf Meneses also provided more information on the upcoming December 9th Christmas Dance. Dinner would be provided from 6:30 -7:30 p.m. by Celebrations. While dining members will be entertained with music by Galo, and at 8 p.m. dancing to the sounds of Teri and the Flashback.  

Special Projects – Ralf reported the committee acted on the following request:

Approved $125  - Emmanuel Presbyterian Church  (EPC golf tournament sponsorship)   

Denied – The St. Luke’s Multi-Cultural Evening 10/6 requested  $500 (Event cancelled) 

Pending - St. Luke’s Knights of Columbus fundraising dance 10/28 requested a $150 donation 

Pending  - Archdiocese CYO – All Sports Banquet 11/27 – donation request for a table. 

Pending – Guadalupe Home – Fandango Fundraiser donation request.

Public Relations – Everett Elstak – No report 

Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras – Not Present – President Silvas reported in his absence that there were only 138 days left and that Big Buck tickets will be available by November or December general meeting along with corporate table tickets.    

Announcements for the good of the club

Larry Ridder reported he was selling tickets to the November 11th Fandango Under the Stars Dinner dance supporting the Guadalupe Home. Tickets are $80 a couple. The event will take place from 6:30.-11 p.m. at Pedrotti’s Ranch.     

Raffle prize drawings:

This month’s raffle winners included Joey Groff, Milo Kjos, George Schliesing, Don O’Brien, and Oscar Uresti. 

Food and Fun: Dinner plate sales amounted to $405, raffle sales brought in $227, and poker table donations were $21.  

A Motion to adjourn meeting was provided at 8:56 p.m. by Terry Sparrow, seconded by Bob Margo and approved by all present. 

Closing Prayer was lead by Chaplain, Nat Chavez 
_________________




_____________________

David Keller  





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary





President  

Attachments: September Treasurer report, Christmas Dance Flier, 

Communications Received

Regular Membership Meeting

October 16, 2006
Previously Presented at SLMC Executive Meeting – October 9, 2006

WGD Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Children’s Relief International – Ray of Light - $500 donation

2. St. Luke’s Catholic Community – Capital Campaign – Pledge - $10,000

Correspondence –  Request by Letters  (US Mail)

1. Guadalupe Home – Fandango Under the Stars 5th annual Fundraiser request

2. Walter Gerlach Livestock Show and Auction – 1/27/2007 

Request by Email 

      2.
The Multi-Cultural Evening of the Americas - $500

      3. 
Emmanuel Presbyterian Church  (EPC Golf Tournament )   



Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Four meeting reminder postcards for members returned 

2. Trinity Publications (Invoice $235 – annual bulletin Ad) Third Notice 

3. World Library Publications (J S Paluch Co) Invoice for Missals – Third Notice   

4. Benita Family Center’s 3rd Annual Spelling Bee for Literacy 9/28 invitation 

5. Monarch Trophy product catalog 

Additional Received Since Executive Meeting October 9, 2006 

WGD Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. 
Allied Women’s Center of S.A. – Thank You for $500.00

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. 
Email Thank You with Photo from Ruben Jason Lopez – BSA Troop #405 Eagle Scout Project  $100 donation. 
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